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Dear Lawmakers, 

My name is Chad Kernutt and I urge you to please vote YES on SB-210 and send the 

choice for voting in elections to WE THE PEOPLE as a ballot measure. Voting was 

always meant to be an in person endeavor that was conducted on election day with 

employers releasing their workers for the day to go vote in person at a designated 

voting site. Eligible citizen voters were supposed to show up and provide an ID for 

verification of citizenship and non-felon status proving that they are the person they 

are claiming to be. Since moving from on site voting to mail in and drop off ballots 

and motor voter automatic registrations we've had all kinds of fraudulent activity both 

locally and nationally from over 1,500 illegal immigrants being registered to vote, to 

the point of drop off with drop boxes where people are filling out an dropping off other 

peoples ballots, to baised postal carriers and workers who knowing that certain areas 

have a high concentration of a certain voter group and could easily discard the mail 

ballots, all the way to the processing centers where they are engulfed in issues from 

terrible delays to personal errors and are subject to the biases of the people working 

behind closed doors, out of view of the public, who will be deciding which signatures 

will survive scrutiny and which ballots will get counted after workers can easily verify 

someone's party registration before even opening the ballot. This means that 

personal biases in people who may be lacking in integrity could easily lead to valid 

votes getting discarded to swing election results. Especially if it's done my multiple 

people in concert with eachother. The whole process from start to finish is now ripe 

for fraudulent behavior and we've had cases of all these very things.  

 

There is also the debacle of the 2020 election which is no conspiracy and democrats 

still have not been able to explain how there was 108% turn out nationally with all the 

swing states switching to mail in and drop off balloting including late voting. This 

means that there was 8% more votes nationally than there were registered voters.  

Explain that one to me, or the fact that there was 13 million more votes in that 

election than the average of elections since bill Clinton up through Trump in 2016 

which never saw a change in voters exceeding the 1 million mark. Well that's easily 

explained by the 8% higher vote count than there were registered voters. How 

strange. And then this last years election which again elevated Trump to the white 

house, all of a sudden those 13 million extra votes than voters disappeared, they 

never showed up for the 2024 election. WE THE PEOPLE would sure like to know 

where they went, maybe they were on vacation. There remains however a simple 

solution to all these problems, getting back to the basics of in person voting, where 

you show up to an official voting office on election day, present your valid ID, receive 

and fill out your ballot, and then it gets fed into the machine in the presence of both 



the voter and election workers where it is immediately counted, free from human 

corruption and fraud, giving us a safe and secure election where we can trust the 

results. This is the common sense solution to a very nuanced and sensitive subject 

and problem we have faced in current years. Let's get back to the basics and give 

WE THE PEOPLE the final say after viewing all the trials and errors in real time over 

the years. Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Chad Kernutt 

Albany, Oregon 

IN GOD WE TRUST 


